
 

Memo 

 

 

 

DATE: November 1, 2011 

TO: Interested Parties 

FROM: Linda D. Avery 

 Planning Commission Secretary 

RE: Planning Commission Action – No. DRA -- 0229 

 
 
Property Address:     2853-2857 Broderick Street 
Building Permit Application No.:  2011.03.25.2839 
Discretionary Review Case No.:    2010.0394D 
 
On October 6, 2011, the Planning Commission conducted a Discretionary Review hearing to consider the 
following project: 
 
2853-2857 BRODERICK STREET - west side between Filbert and Union Streets, Lot 002 in Assessor's 
Block 0947 - Request for Discretionary Review of Building Permit Application No. 2011.03.25.2839 
proposing to raise the existing three-story-over-basement, two-unit building three feet to insert a two-car 
garage within the basement level, in an RH-2 (Residential, House, Two-Family) District and a 40-X Height 
and Bulk District. 

 
ACTION 
 
The Commission determined that no modifications to the project were necessary; however the 
Commission took Discretionary Review to emphasize the project shall not be raised more than 3 feet (3’-
0” absolute measurement).  
 
FINDINGS 
 
The reasons the Commission took the action described above include: 
 
The Commission recognized that are no extraordinary or exceptional circumstances in the case.  While the 
Commission recognized enforcement of the building height at the time of construction is under the 
purview of the Department of Building Inspection (DBI) and with the understanding that the Building 
Code allows for a plus/minus six inch (+/-0’-6”) tolerance field measurement as compared to the plan 
dimensions, the Commission expressed that three feet (3’-0”) shall be the absolute height the building 
shall be raised. 
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Speakers at the hearing included: 
 
In support of the project In support of the DR request 
Stephen Antonaros Patrick Buscovich 
Inger Conrad Irving Zaretsky 
 
 
Ayes:  Commissioners Olague, Antonini, Borden, Fong, Miguel, Moore and Sugaya. 
 
Nayes:  (none) 
 
Absent:  (none) 
 
 
Case Planner: Glenn Cabreros, 415-558-6169   
 
 
You can appeal the Commission’s action to the Board of Appeals by appealing the issuance of the permit.  
Please contact the Board of Appeals at (415) 575-6880 for further information regarding the appeals 
process.   
 
c:   Linda D. Avery 
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